

## California Regional Water Quality Control Board

## Los Angeles Region

Recipient of the 2001 Environmental Leadership Award from Keep California Beautiful

Linda S. Adams
Agency Secretary

320 W. 4th Street, Suite 200, Los Angeles, California 90013
Phone (213) 576-6600 FAX (213) 576-6640 - Internet Address: http://www.waterboards.ca.gov/losangeles

Arnold Schwarzenegger

Governor

June 18, 2009

Mr. Robert Scott Boeing Environment, Health and Safety 4501 Conant Street Long Beach, CA 90808

TERMINATION OF GENERAL WASTE DISCHARGE REQUIREMENTS (WDR) (WDR ORDER NO. R4-2002-0030 (SERIES NO. 8)), MONITORING AND REPORTING PROGRAM (MRP) CI-8520, BOEING REALTY CORPORATION, FORMER C-1 FACILITY, LONG BEACH, CALIFORNIA (CLEAN UP AND ABATEMENT ORDER 95-048; FILE NO. 95-034; SCP NO. 0399; SITE ID NO. 2044900)

Dear Mr. Scott:

Our letter dated January 19, 2007, indicated that Regional Board Order No. R4-2002-0030, "General Waste Discharge Requirements for Groundwater Remediation at Petroleum Hydrocarbon Fuel and/or Volatile Organic Compound Impacted Sites (General WDR Order No. R4-2002-0030 (Series No. 8)) would expire on January 24, 2007, and requested that you continue to monitor groundwater under General WDR Order No. R4-2002-0030 (Series No. 8) and comply with the existing Monitoring and Reporting Program (CI-8520) for the subject site.

In June 2008 we received the final status reports for this WDR. The reports were submitted to comply with MRP CI-8520. The reports summarize the results of bioremediation amendment injection and groundwater monitoring activities performed to date at the Former C-1 Facility. Since the WDR was issued, carbohydrate solutions have been delivered into the subsurface at four pilot test areas (Building 1D, 3, 14 and 36) and monitoring and sampling have been conducted pursuant to MRP CI-8520. As indicated in the reports, the last injection activities occurred in 2005 and all monitoring and reporting activities associated with this WDR have been completed.

This letter serves as a Termination letter for General WDR, Order No. R4-2002-0030 and MRP No. CI-8520, for the subject site.

If you have any questions please call Ms. Ana Townsend at (213) 576-6738 or e-mail at atownsend@waterboards.ca.gov.

Sincerely,

Same Unger PE AEO for Tracy J. Egoscue Executive Officer

cc: See Mailing List

California Environmental Protection Agency

Mark Stuart, California Department of Water Resources, Watermaster, Central Basin Mitchell Yamada, City of Long Beach
Cheryl Sandel, City of Long Beach
Steve Nakauchi, City of Long Beach, Department of Health Services
Cheryl Ross, West Basin Municipal Water District
Chris Ross, Hargis + Associates